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On April 29, 2010, the Permanent Council held a special meeting to review, together with representatives of the Government of Haiti, the United Nations, and CARICOM, major efforts under way in support of national efforts for the recovery and reconstruction of Haiti following the earthquake that struck the Caribbean country on January 12, 2010. The meeting was chaired by Ambassador Carmen Lomellin, Permanent Representative of the United States. It opened at 10:30 a.m. 


Following remarks by Mr. José Miguel Insulza, Secretary General of the Organization of American States, to the members of the Permanent Council, it heard presentations by Ms. Thérèse Marie Michèle Rey, Minister of Foreign Affairs of Haiti (CP/INF.6041/10); Mr. Percival J. Patterson, Special Representative of the Heads of Government of CARICOM for Haiti (CP/INF.6040/10); Ambassador Edmond Mulet, Special Representative of the United Nations Secretary-General in Haiti and Head of the United Nations Stabilization Mission in Haiti (MINUSTAH) (CP/INF.6042/10), and Ambassador Albert R. Ramdin, Assistant Secretary General of the OAS (CP/INF.6044/10).


The representatives of United States; Saint Kitts and Nevis, on behalf of the Member States of CARICOM; Mexico; Guatemala; Uruguay; Panama; Argentina; Jamaica; Chile; Costa Rica; Venezuela; Peru; Ecuador; Nicaragua; and Colombia, as well as the Permanent Observer of Spain, the Spanish Ambassador on Special Mission for the Reconstruction of Haiti, and the representative of the European Union expressed appreciation for the information shared by the speakers and renewed their commitment to provide support and assistance to the Government of Haiti in all its efforts to continue working with international organizations in a coordinated and effective manner.


The remarks made at the meeting are contained in its minutes, CP/ACTA 1752/10. The meeting closed at 12:26 p.m.
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